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February 26, 2010 

Ronald Scull  

Re: Notice of Summary Suspension: 
EMT-Basic Certification # 553812 
Investigation Control # 1 O-C-005 

Dear Mr. Scull: 

MATIHEW 0'0RIA 

Acting Commissioner 

The New Jersey Department of Health and Senior Services (the Department) is 
vested with the responsibility of carrying out the provisions of the Health Care Facilities 
Planning Act, N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1, et seq., which was enacted, in part, to ensure that all 
hospital and related health care services rendered in the State of New Jersey are of the 
highest quality. As defined at N.J.S.A. 26:2H-2b, health care services include any pre­
hospital care rendered by basic life support (BLS) personnel. The Emergency Medical 
Services Act, N.J.S.A. 26:2K-7, et seq., authorizes the Department to certify Emergency 
Medical Technician-Basics (EMT-Bs). In furtherance of the objectives set forth in the 
statutes, the Department has adopted regulations that govern the training, certification 
and professional conduct of EMT-Bs and EMT-B candidates. See N.J.A.C. 8:40A-1.1, 
et seq. 

On February 16, 2010, the Department's Office of Emergency Medical Services 
(OEMS) received a news article from the Star Ledger of the same date. The article 
alleged that you were arrested and charged in the United States District Court for 
possession of child pornography. The OEMS opened an investigation in response to 
the information contained in the news article. 

Further investigation revealed that on August 13, 2009 a search warrant was 
executed by Federal law enforcement officers at your residence where several 
computer hard drives were seized. Subsequent forensic examination revealed 
approximately 1000 images of what appeared to be child pornography as defined by 
Title 18, United States Code, Section 2256(8). As a result, a criminal complaint was 
filed against you in the United States District Court for the District of New Jersey by the 
United States Postal Service. The complaint alleges that on or about August 13, 2009, 





If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Mr. Samuel 
Stewart, Regulatory Officer, at (609) 633-7777. 

Sincerely, 

�w�� 
Karen Halupke, RN, M.Ed. 
Director 
Emergency Medical Services 

c. David W. Gruber, Senior Assistant Commissioner
Joseph Tricarico, Jr., Assistant Commissioner
Samuel Stewart, Regulatory Officer
Chris Ryan, OEMS
Michele Stark, OL&RA
National Registry of EMTs
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